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Chairman Lee and members of the Human Services Committee, I am Pamela 

Sagness Behavioral Health Division Director for the Department of Human Services 

(Department).  I appear today to provide neutral testimony for Senate Bill 2311. 

 

Committee members should have received the new 2021 ND Behavioral Health 

Data Book.  This publication includes curated data from ND relating to behavioral 

health.  As you will see, youth mental health continues to be an area of significant 

need.  The data included below shows a concerning upward trend for high school 

students in the state. 

 
Efforts related to school behavioral health have been advancing over the past years.  

The Department appreciates the collaboration we have experienced as we work to 

improve the state’s behavioral health system to better meet the needs of students 

and families. 
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This concludes my testimony and I am available to answer any questions.  


